
 

 

 
What is the U.S. Lacey Act and why is it important? 
 
On May 22, 2008, the U.S. Congress passed a groundbreaking law banning commerce in 
illegally sourced plants and their products — including timber and wood products. The new 
law is an amendment to a 100-year-old statute, named the Lacey Act after the Congressman 
who first championed it. While the Lacey Act has long been one of the most powerful tools for 
the U.S. agencies fighting wildlife crime, its potential to combat illegal logging remained 
untapped to date. Now the Lacey Act sets a groundbreaking precedent for the global trade in 
plants and plant products, acknowledging and supporting other countries’ efforts to govern 
their own natural resources and putting in place powerful incentives for companies trading in 
these commodities to do the same. 
 
 
Latest Updates 
Please note that the Lacey Act will be enforced from 1-Sep-2010. The Lacey Act requires 
importers to provide a Plant Product Declaration Form-PPQ 505 to US Customs and Border 
Protection (CBP) with every shipment. This declaration will increase transparency regarding 
the timber and plant trade and enable the US government to better enforce the law. CBP 
expects most importers to use the electronic system to file the PPQ 505 declaration. If a 
paper form of PPQ 505 declaration is used, the importer must send the declaration form to 
US Department of Agriculture. 
Please be reminded that every shipment of paper products going into the U.S. should 
complete the declaration form PPQ 505. Hung Hing can help to fill in some of 
the information (eg. plant scientific name; country of harvest; quantity and value....) Please 
contact us for more information. 
  

                               
 
Example of Declaration Form PPQ 505 
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